

REPORT TO COUNCIL 23 NOVEMBER – 

CHAIR OF COMMUNITY OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

The Committee met on 7 October and although the agenda for the meeting was fairly short a number of important matters were considered.

Firstly though I should note that Dr Stephanie Snape from Warwick University who has been commissioned by the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee to undertake a review of the operation of Overview and Scrutiny was in attendance.

The Committee determined that as a Subject Review, starting in the New Year, we would consider the operation of Anti Social Behaviour Orders. Although this was the clear preference of members for this year a number of people wished to examine the provision of facilities for young people and it was hoped that this might become the subject of a review in the next municipal year.

Members also scrutinised the continuing progress with Sheepmount Project. It was noted that poor weather had led to some changes to the work programme but generally the schedule was being maintained. We sought some adjustments to the detail in future reports to aid clarity on monitoring the development.

In addition the Committee expressed the view that there should be provision in the new Pavilion for proper formal recognition of the various individuals who have contributed to the development of sport in the City over many years. 

Later in October the Committee undertook a further visit to the Sheepmount to examine work on site and we were pleased to note that in addition to the laying of the new track very significant progress has been made on the construction of the new buildings.

The other main item considered at the meeting was the Draft Protocol on responding to Unauthorised Gypsy and Traveller Encampments.  

This was an initiative started by Cumbria Constabulary and involving all Councils and other relevant bodies intended to give clear guidance on the procedures which will be followed when dealing with the unauthorised encampments of Gypsies and Travellers in Cumbria.  The Committee welcomed the approach outlined in the document.

At a Special Meeting on 26 October the Committee gave detailed consideration to the business case in respect of the transfer of Talkin Tarn. The Committee has taken a keen interest in the position with the Tarn since the threat to its future from Cumbria County Council was first raised and we examined the plans for capital investment and other information presented. 

The Committee expressed some concerns about the need to balance environmental concerns with possible development of facilities. However as has been emphasised throughout discussions the Committee welcomes a role for the Council that preserves the uniqueness of the facility as a community asset. In addition the Committee hopes that its scrutiny role in relation to further business and management planning would continue if the Council agrees the transfer.

Finally we also met during the last cycle for a workshop that examined the future role of the Committee in scrutinising the work of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP). This was a useful session that hopefully enabled the Committee to establish a proper updated basis for scrutiny of the initiatives and work undertaken by the CDRP.

Councillor M Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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